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NEW OFFICERS 

CHOSEN 

At its June meeting, new officers for 
the 2013-2014 year were elected by the 
church council.  Elected as president was 
Zel Terluin, vice-president ♠ Tom Rietz, and 
as treasurer - Joel Rudow. At present the 
secretary position remains vacant until 
Council makes the new appointment.  And a 
new member being welcomed to the group 
is Don Lee.  Still serving on Council is Dave 
Ballaine, Adam Krueger, Vicki Lee, Keli  
Nelson, Jan Patick, Renee Romerdahl, and 
Rhonda Stolzfus.  The 2013-2014 council 
was installed during the worship service on 
Sunday, June 30th.  We thank God for those 
who are willing to use their gifts to help lead 
the congregation, and we pray that God☂s 
Spirit would fill them with all wisdom as they 
serve in this coming year. 

KLC 25th Anniversary Planning 

 All those who would like to take 
part in planning our 25th Anniversary 
event with our team are invited to come to 
the Nelson☂s home on Sunday, July 14th, 
5:00 p.m. - 7:00 pm.  This is ☜Pupu Pot-
luck☝, so bring your favorite dish to share 
along with your ideas for the event!  For 
more information please contact Vicki 
Nelson at 879-6908 

Celebrate Living Well...in the 

Lord! 

L Listen to the Lord  Let Him do the talk-

ing. 

I Intentionally celebrate life!  Go and do 

the good that God is calling you to do! 

V Volunteer!  Share your talents♥and 

reach out and bless the life of another. 

I Invest in yourself.  God declares you 

precious in His sight.  Take care of yourself. 

N Notice God☂s gift around you.  Rejoice 

in His creation! 

G Grow Spiritually!  Find a quiet place to 

reflect and meditate each day.  

W Walk regularly.  The  best exercise is 

to walk with the Lord each day. 

E Eat sensibly.  Watch for the calories.  

Enjoy a healthy diet with lots of fruits and 

veggies. 

L Lift people up.  Through prayer, by say-

ing ☜thanks☝, by smiling. 

L Lighten up.  Laugh at yourself, trust the 

Lord.  He is in control. 

Wheat Ridge Ministries 
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CHIMES MINISTRY 

 If you have enjoyed listening to Chimes during the year 
and are interested in joining our ministry, please contact me 
soon. 

 We will begin rehearsing the second Monday in Sep-
tember.  However, music selection choices and marking the 
music has begun.  It makes things much easier knowing who 
will be in our wonderful group so that I can have everything 

ready for you when we begin.   

 Please consider joining Chimes ministry this year.  We are a fun, spirited group 
of people and always look forward to new people joining us, young and old.  Enjoy the 
beautiful summer...Beth Wills 

 (Beth☂s cell is 651-592-0152 or leave a message at the church office). 

 If you☂ve been closely following the Sunday worship 
Gospel readings from Luke, you will notice that at chapter 9, 
verse 51 Jesus begins His journey  to Jerusalem.  There is a 

distinct shift here, which scholars divide into two parts:  His ministry in Judea, and His 
ministry in Perea (a region east of the Jordan River, north east of the Dead Sea).  This 
section ends with Jesus crossing the Jordan and entering the city of Jericho, where he 
meets up with a tree-climber/tax collector named Zacchaeus (chapter 19, verse 1).  
During July and August, all of our Gospel readings will be taken from this section of 
Luke. 
 

In Luke 9:57-62, Jesus challenges those who would follow Him and become His disci-
ples by telling them that He has no home, that other things are more important than 
taking care of family matters, and that the proclamation about the kingdom of God is 
the highest priority.  Sometimes we lose sight of this priority, and let other things get in 
its way.  We sometimes get so caught up in our pasts that we fail to see the opportuni-
ties of the present and God☂s vision for the future. 
 

We may inadvertently let the cares and riches and troubles of life detract us from fol-
lowing Jesus, so sometimes we need to re-focus on the spiritual things that really mat-
ter.  Like proclaiming to others (family members, co-workers, children, even grocery 
clerks) the Good News that Jesus is calling them also to come and follow Him. 
 

Luke himself was a traveler (he met St. Paul in Troas and continued with him through-
out the Mediterranean, all the way to Rome) and so He writes about Jesus☂ journey to 
Jerusalem with all the anticipation and resolve that both the disciples and Jesus had.  
Jesus went to Jerusalem for a purpose:  to suffer and die on the cross so that we 
would be forgiven of our sins, and be raised to life again to assure us a new and  
eternal life with Him. 
 

By reading and hearing Luke☂s account of Jesus☂ travels, we can join with Him as He 

preaches, teaches by parables, heals, and brings to us the kingdom of God. 

 
John 
Cassidy 
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MEET KICK 

 Celebrating a milestone birthday on 
June 29 was frequent KLC worshipper     
JOHANNA TERLUIN, affectionately known 
as "Kick." We all know her as Zel's 
Mom.  Born, raised and educated (parochial 
school and trade school) in the Netherlands, 
she became quite the seamstress, and later 
(1948) became a secretary in the personnel 
department of the Phillips Corporation in 
Eindhoven.  It was there that she met her 

future husband JAN, who had been a prisoner of war in Indonesia during World War II. 
  
They married on May 12, 1954 and were blessed with two sons, ZEL and JASPER 
(now deceased), and the whole family took on a great adventure in 1961 when they 
emigrated to Palo Alto, California where JAN worked in the infancy of the electronics 
field (radar, etc.).  Always moving westward, after a vacation  to Hawaii in 1980, they 
moved here and became resident managers at the Pikaki condo complex on the west 
side.  After 14 years of hard work as managers, they moved to Kihei in 1999, in order 
to "retire."  JAN was called to his heavenly home in 2011. 
  
Both JAN and KICK loved to travel, and once took a trip around the world.  She said 
that she had a good life, that she can't complain...and that shows her living, vibrant 
faith in God, who saved her (and us) through the offering of his Son Jesus to take 
away our sins. 
  
On Sundays she can always be found in Church, worshipping with her family of faith at 
KLC.  On Thursdays you can watch her knitting prayer shawls to be given away to 
folks who need the assurance of God's love surrounding them. 
  
If you want to hear some interesting stories about her work for the Dutch underground 
during WWII, spend some moments with her.  It will be an exciting time for you! 

☜Women☂s Hui☝ 

Next gathering in  

September 
 

☜Men☂s Hui☝ 
Men will meet on  

Tuesday,  
July 23 

 6:00 p.m.   

ALL ARE  

WELCOME! 
SAVE THESE DATES!! 

It☂s a very special weekend 
for Kihei Lutheran 

November 16 & 17th 
Our 25th Anniversary 
Food♥ Fun♥Friends 
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A WHALE OF A GOOD TIME! 
Sunday June 2nd, the keiki Sunday School took a trip to the Maui Ocean Center 

for an end of the year  Pizza Party and Ocean Center Fun Day.  Eight keiki and 9 
☜Adult Keiki☝ enjoyed pepperoni/cheese pizza, soda, and  awesome cake and ice 
cream . The kids were treated to backpacks filled with goodies, provided by the Ocean 
Center and a treat bag from the Sunday School program. After lunch, they toured the 
Ocean Center as a group, and had a good time looking at the fish, laughing, taking pic-
tures and just enjoying each other☂s company.  

 
The outing was sponsored by a generous private donation, and the remainder of the 
funds  will be donated to God☂s Good Gifts ELCA Global Barnyard.  A huge mahalo to 
the benefactors who made this afternoon of fun and fellowship possible for our Sunday 
School Program.  It was so nice to spend time together in the Spirit of God☂s Aloha. 
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KIDZ PAGE 
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Thank you to all of our generous donors who supported this trip in finances and 
prayer.  The 18 KLC youth participants (and three chaperones) of June☂s Kauai Service 
Trip partnered with Lihue Lutheran Church's youth group and leaders to serve the is-
land for a week. These youth have servant's hearts and worked incredibly hard.  We 
also found a bit of downtime to have campfires, play silly games, eat shave ice at Jo-
Jo's, and sled down hills covered with pine needles. Here are highlights of the good 
works our youth did in Kauai: 
 

Lihue Lutheran Church: 
Painted the Fellowship Hall Exterior & Ceiling 

Habitat ReStore:   
Delabled and priced donations from a vendor; Swept and cleaned shelving and 
displays 
Moved, cleaned, and created displays for clothing; arranged linens, organized 
displays 
Environmental Project-Recycled cardboard; landscape maintenance & weeding  

Habitat Repair and Renovation Beniamina Home: 
Learned about construction site safety; Primed siding; Painted entire home 
Worked alongside the homeowner; Site clean up, cleaning brushes and rollers 

Habitat Repair and Renovation Nakaahiki Home:   
Installed skirting: measured/cut boards, installed with hammer, painted skirting & 
trim 

Habitat Repair and Renovation, Habitat owned home:   
Painted entire home and trim; Primed & painted entire fence 
Cleaned and maintained paint brushes, rollers & painting supplies 

Koke'e State Park: 
Removed 300 strawberry guava trees (invasive species) 
Peeled bark from branches to make 300 walking sticks to be sold in their retail 
store 

YOUTH NEWS 

KAUAI SERVICE TRIP  
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☜LIKE☝ US ON FACEBOOK 
If you haven☂t already ☜liked☝ KLC☂s 

Facebook page: http://www.facebook.com/
KiheiLutheran, go ahead and do so to be the 
most up-to-date on upcoming church events.  

Dinner & Faith Discussion Small 
Groups 

Call Dawn at 250.3557 or email 
dawn@kiheilutheran.org for more information 

 
30 Somethings 
A dinner & faith discussion series began 
in June for individuals or couples in their 
30's through early 40's.  We take turns 
hosting and bringing the meal. Childcare 
is provided. If you are interested in join-
ing, please let Dawn know. 
 
College Age 
A college age (18-24) dinner & faith dis-
cussion began in June. We meet at Out-
back Steakhouse for dinner and then 
head over to the Nelson's house for our 
faith discussion. If you are interested in 
joining, please let Dawn know. 
 
Youth 
A youth faith discussion also began in 
June. We meet at the Fleishman's home 
every other Friday from 7-9pm. Our next 
scheduled date is July 12. If you are inter-
ested in joining, please let Dawn know. 

20-Somethings & 30-Somethings 
Service Project 

Sunday August 4th,   4:00pm - 6:45pm 
Kahale A Ke Ola Resource Center  

Wailuku. 
We will prepare & serve dinner and des-
sert for families and individuals in emer-
gency shelter or transitional housing.   
This is a great opportunity for individ-
uals, couples, and families to serve 
our community.  Contact Dawn at 250-
3557 or dawn@kiheilutheran.org to sign up 

YOUTH ACTIVITIES 

July & August 

For those entering 6th grade through 
those exiting 12th grade 

 
Community Outreach & Beach Days 
Wednesdays, 9am - 3pm 
July 3, 10, 17, & 24 
Youth help lead a children's program for 
the community called Wacky Wednes-
days. We play games, sing songs, and 
prepare a light lunch for kids ages 5-10. 
Afterward, we will spend the afternoon at 
the beach! 
 
Summer Bible Study Series 
July 12 & 26, August 9 & 23; 7pm-9pm  
Every other Friday evening at the Fleish-
man's house 
 
Sleep with the Sharks 

Saturday, July 6th - Sunday, July 7th 
Youth are invited to a sleepover at Maui 
Ocean Center. We will meet at the Ocean 
Center at 5:30pm on Saturday night and 
then return to the church in time for Sun-
day 9am Worship. KLC will cover over half 
the cost so the cost for each participant is 
$25 which includes dinner and breakfast. 
Please reserve your spot now by calling 
Dawn at 250-3557 or emailing 
dawn@kiheilutheran.org. 
 
Girls' Middle School Sleepover 
Saturday evening, August 10th through 
Sunday morning, August 11th 
At the Fleishman's house.  Please email 
dawn@kiheilutheran.org or call 250-3557 for 
more info. 
 
End of Summer Beach Party with 
Ocean Trampoline 
Sunday, August 11th, 11am - 3pm 
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ASSISTING MINISTERS 
July  7 ♥  9:00 am  Allie Rudow 
July 14♥  9:00 am  Richard Gesch 
July 21 ♥ 9:00 am  Vicki Nelson 
July 28 ♥ 9:00 am  Roxi Nelson 

 
COMMUNION 

July  7 ♥  9:00 am  Bev & Bert S., Holly & Bailey P, Betty 
M. 

July 14♥  9:00 am  Carolyn Rixey-Wagner, Donna S.,  
 Terry O., Nancy Kentz, & Linda H. 
July 21 ♥ 9:00 am  Vicki & Don Lee, Joy Nelson, Hillary 

G., and Zel Terluin 
July 28 ♥ 9:00 am  Debbie & Mikaela Galindo, Betty Mis-

ner and Emma and Morgan Stoltzfus 
 

GREETERS 
July  7 ♥  9:00 am  Bert Schifferling 
July 14♥  9:00 am  Carolyn Rixey-Wagner & Donna  S. 
July 21 ♥ 9:00 am  Tom & Cheryl Rietz 
July 28 ♥ 9:00 am  Fred & Cathy Trott 
 

FLOWERS 
(sign-up sheet on lanai table) 

July  7 ♥  9:00 am   
July 14♥  9:00 am   
July 21 ♥ 9:00 am   
July 28 ♥ 9:00 am  Bert & Bev Schifferling 
 

KEIKI CARE 
July  7 ♥  9:00 am  Bailey & Eryn Pendergast 
July 14♥  9:00 am  Dawn & Andrew Fleishman 
July 21 ♥ 9:00 am  Sharon McElroy & Carolyn Rixey-

Wagner 
July 28 ♥ 9:00 am  Jeanne Vorhes 
 

MEDIA  
July  7 ♥  9:00 am  Owen Pendergast 
July 14♥  9:00 am   
July 21 ♥ 9:00 am   
July 28 ♥ 9:00 am   

READERS 
July  7 ♥  9:00 am  Fred Trott 
July 14♥  9:00 am  Linda Hangartner 
July 21 ♥ 9:00 am  Don Lee 
July 28 ♥ 9:00 am  Gina Casey 
 

 

      REFRESHMENTS 
 

(sign-up sheet on lanai table) 
July  7 ♥  9:00 am  Fred & Cathy Trott 
July 14♥  9:00 am  Linda Archer & Joy Nelson 
July 21 ♥ 9:00 am   
July 28 ♥ 9:00 am  Lance & Elaine Ziegler 

 
USHERS  

July  7 ♥  9:00 am  Simon Stoltfus & Nick Reeves 
July 14♥  9:00 am  Richard Gesch & John Thorngren 
July 21 ♥ 9:00 am  David Stoltzfus & Lynn Carlson 
July 28 ♥ 9:00 am  Simon Stoltzfus & Nick Reeves 

HAU☁OLI LA HO☁OMANA☁O 

Nancy Smith                   7/1 
Emma Stoltzfus              7/1 
John Vorhes                   7/3 
Mike Johnson                 7/5 
Evelyn Pearce                7/6 
Tom Rietz                       7/6 
Cheryl Rietz                    7/7 
Jean Ellis                        7/8 
Debbie Galindo              7/8 
Walt Grotz                      7/8 
Roxi Nelson                    7/8 
Jan Patrick                     7/8 
Leib Alexander               7/9 
Gloria Carlsson              7/9 
Irene Mallory                  7/10 
Bert Van Engen             7/11 
Linda Archer                  7/13 
Nancy Kistler                  7/13 
Don Begalke                  7/14 
Andy Turnbull                 7/14 
Nancy Meyer                  7/18 
Allison Rudow                7/18 
Larry Ankrum                 7/21 
Pono Evangelista           7/21 
Lindsay Findlay              7/22 
Sally Handley                 7/24 
Linda Chaney                 7/25 
Amy Wasson                  7/26 
Kristi Bendon                  7/27 
Ashlynn Kennedy           7/27 
Greg Stratton                  7/31 

Bert & Eloise Van Engen  7/16  
Danny & Sharyl Boren      7/18 

      Worship Assistants 



10 

MAY 2012 2013 

Average Sun-
day Worship 
Attendance - 

 

133 

 

160 

Offerings For 
The Month 

(members & visi-
tors) 

 

17,626.68 

 

25,311.06 

 Offerings ♠ 
Year to Date 

(members & visi-
tors) 

 

157,346.87 

 

162,498.35 

IMPORTANT STATISTICS 

 
Next meeting will be on  

Tuesday, July 16,  
7:00 p.m. 

OUR MUSIC MINISTRY 
 Our music ministry at KLC is fun 
and exciting as we come to give honor 
and praise to our Lord!   Please prayer-
fully consider joining our music program 
this fall!  We would love to have you be 
part of this ministry, all are welcome!   
 God bless you!   Kathy Krueger  
 
 *Thursday- August 29th ♠ Hula - 
5:30pm / leader: Sally Handley 

 *Sunday ♠ September 1st ♠ Choir  
begins (7th Grade and older ) ♠ 
10:20am / leader: Kathy Krueger 

 *Monday ♠ September 9th ♠ Chimes 
begin rehearsal ♠ 5:30pm, / leader: Beth 
Wills 

PRAYER SHAWL MINISTRY 
 Aloha and wishing you all a blessed 
summer.    The Prayer Shawl Hui will contin-
ue to knit each  Thursday morning through-
out the summer from 9-11a.m. in the educa-
tion room.   Please feel free to come and join 
in any time.   Prayer Shawls are also availa-
ble in the church office Monday ♠ Friday, 
and on Sunday mornings.    There is a sign 
out sheet for the shawls in the office.   Just 
write down the name of person who will be 
receiving the shawl, the reason, your name 
and date.   Mahalo.    There is also a card by 
the sign out sheets to give with your Prayer 
Shawl.     
 If you would like to donate yarn to this 
ministry you can do so by writing a check 
made out to Kihei Lutheran Church and then 
in the memo write ♠ PRAYER SHAWL.  We 
also ask for your prayers to surround this 
ministry as we wrap many in Prayer and 
Love!   God bless you!    
 
The Prayer Shawl Hui 

ONLINE  SPIRITUAL 
GIFTS  
ASSESSMENT    

  The KLC Spiritual Gifts 
Team reminds you that you 
can take an online spiritual 

gifts assessment that will help you dis-
cover what your particular spiritual gifts 
are. Even if you have taken an inventory 
in the past, you☂re being encouraged to 
take the 10 minutes needed to complete 
this new assessment. The results will 
immediately be given to you at the time 
you☂ve completed the inventory, as well 
as be sent to the Spiritual Gifts Team 
via email.  

 Please go to the KLC website 
(www.kiheilutheran.org) and click on the 
link posted there to take the spiritual 
gifts assessment and learn how your 
gifts can best be used to serve our 
God. For more information, or a ☜hard 
copy☝ of the assessment (if you don☂t 
want to take it online), please contact 
Jan Porter at 283-6111. 


